Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
American Consulting Professionals - Deborah Turner
THE FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION, DISTRICT SEVEN announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: N/A

PLACE: N/A

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation announces an opportunity for a public hearing. The environmental review, consultation, and other actions required by applicable federal environmental laws for this project are being, or have been, carried-out by FDOT pursuant to 23 U.S.C. §327 and a Memorandum of Understanding dated December 14, 2016, and executed by FHWA and FDOT.

PURPOSE: Notice is hereby given that interested persons may request a location and design concept public hearing for: SR 56 Southbound C-D Road/Ramps to I-75/I-275, Project Development and Environment (PD&E) Study, I-75 from south of the I-75/I-275 Apex to SR 56 in Hillsborough & Pasco Counties, Florida. Work Program Item Number: 430573-4, Efficient Transportation Decision Making (ETDM): 14330. 

The proposed project includes evaluating location and design concepts for constructing a southbound collector-distributor (C-D) road system to carry the southbound on-ramps from SR 56 to I-75 and I-275. The limits of the study are along I-75 from south of the I-75/I-275 Apex to SR 56 in Hillsborough and Pasco Counties. The project will improve the southbound operations between the I-75/I-275 and I-75/SR 56 interchanges and eliminate undesirable weaving movements. The design year for improvements is 2045. Persons interested in this project may review the Draft documents Monday through Friday: 8:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. at the Florida Department of Transportation Office: FDOT, District Seven, 11201 N. McKinley Drive, Tampa, FL 33612, 1(800)226-7220.
Persons interested in requesting a location and design concept public hearing should submit a request in writing to: FDOT, District Seven, Attention: Kirk Bogen, P.E., District Environmental Management Engineer, 11201 N. McKinley Drive, MS 7-500, Tampa, FL 33612, kirk.bogen@dot.state.fl.us.

The request should be postmarked no more than 21 days following the publication of this notice.

Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status. Persons who require special accommodations under the Americans with Disabilities Act or persons who require translation service (free of charge) should contact Justin Hall, District Government Liaison Administrator, at 1(813)975-6427 or by email to: justin.hall@dot.state.fl.us.

If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: NA
For more information, you may contact: Ashley Henzel, P.E., FDOT Project Manager, 11201 N. McKinley Drive, Tampa, FL 33612, 1(813)975-6433 or 1(800)226-7220, or ashley.henzel@dot.state.fl.us.
